PPCMA Update 04-25-07

Dear PPCMA Members:

First, PPCMA Advisory Council wishes to extend its' condolences to those members who had property damage in the recent storm. As most of you know by now, one home on Equestrian had extensive damage, with the roof torn off by high winds. Other nearby homes had major damage. Some homes on Bellechase and Monticello were also damaged in the storm on Tuesday. While many Pecan residents were out in cars and golf carts eyeballing the damage, with some even shooting home videos, we sincerely hope others will take the time to offer meaningful support to those families affected. Our thoughts and prayers are with all those impacted by the storm.

By-Laws Committee (04/24/07)

The By-Laws Committee, chaired by Joe Westover, met to continue their review of the Rules and Regulations for clarification and improvement.  The review and discussion of ACC related areas, along with Chapter 13: Appeals, were the primary focus at this meeting.  Consideration of including ACC Policies and Procedures into the Rules and Regulations is being reviewed.  There was also some discussion at this meeting regarding signs.  This review of all of the Rules and Regulations will be ongoing for some time.  The Committee is being very thorough and thoughtful during this process of conflicts and the ramifications of any changes that are to be recommended to the Board.

Board Workshop (04-25-07)

All board members were present except Lynda Tomlinson.

Gary Guffey opened the Workshop with a few comments.

First, Gary reported that Board meetings will now begin at 6:30 pm, as opposed to 6 pm, to make it easier for working folks to attend.

Gary reported that PPOA and Anthony attorneys are playing phone tag, regarding the issues of the $1,000 ACC Building Permit Fee dispute at The Villas and Anthony's challenge that PPOA does not have the authority to charge any builders the $1,500 Road Impact Fee for concrete trucks that bring in eight cubic yards as opposed to six.

The RV Hearing has been scheduled for 1:30 pm on May 30th at the Johnson County Justice Center in Cleburne.

Gary then informed the membership of a major change to the long range planning process at Pecan Plantation. He stated that Ron Hamel, John Shawen and he had all felt that the previous structure with the outgoing President as LRP chairman, and other committee chairs as the LRP committee members had been very ineffective. He then read a Letter of Resignation from John Shawen as the incoming LRP Committee chairman. Mr. Shawen stated his belief that the current structure no longer meets the needs of the association. Furthermore, he recommends responsibility be given back to the Board to work directly with appropriate standing and ad hoc committees. Gary said Mr. Shawen's resignation will be accepted, and that the Board will come back with a revised approach to long range planning.

(PPCMA certainly hopes that, no matter what ends up happening with long range planning, the planning process will be conducted in open meetings, with the membership fully informed as to when meetings are to occur. We completely agree that the process used in 2006 was highly ineffective and was actually costly due to the $9,500 "outside consultant focus group process". This is a very critical and important PPOA function, and PPCMA encourages the Board to thoroughly think through the new approach, including ways to garner more input from the entire membership, dealing with all concerns.) 

By-laws reported that (as mentioned above) they are in the process of reviewing the Rules & Regulations. Meetings are held twice per month. Several months work will be involved.

House is still getting bids for the 1st Floor phase of the renovation. Sally Baker said they have decided to scale down the Teen Room renovation to save money. It will mostly be done with in house labor, at a cost of $4,750 or less. Painting, cleaning, some new carpeting will be done. Lockers will be removed from the Restrooms.

Finance chair Don Crocker briefly covered recent capital projects they had reviewed, including the Marina repaving, Park road & parking area repaving, the Teen Room, the Cooking Area enclosure at the Marina for regulatory compliance and the purchase of a new trailer mounted smoker for F&B. (See PPCMA Update of 04-20-07 for full details)

In March, Mr. Crocker noted that F&B revenues were up. He added that costs were up too, but that we are getting closer on food costs. Member usage appears to be up. Most feel this is as a result of the renovation. He added that he feels the goal of F&B should be member satisfaction, as an amenity, and as such will probably never make money. (Mr. Crocker never quantified the F&B losses, and PPCMA remains strongly of the opinion that the current six figure F&B losses seen last year and now projected for this year pose an unacceptable financial burden to the membership at large. See PPCMA's comments in the PPCMA Update of 04-20-07 for more details on this issue.)

The PAC electric bill credit of $6,500 was discussed, and Mr. Crocker reported that "the sky is not falling". The $3,000 budget estimate for PAC electricity may be accurate once a trend is known. (See the LENMO report below for more on the PAC) 

Mr. Crocker communicated some level of concern that with much of this year's capital budget being spent in the 2nd half of the year, "we could be trying to put 10 pounds in a five pound bag." A strain is being placed on the staff, and PPOA needs to make sure it can manage the program.

ACC was covered by Gary Chestnut.

A variance request, unanimously supported by ACC, to locate a 12' x 16' storage building to the side of a home located at 6116 Nutcracker was discussed. Monty Lewis added that while it is hard to speculate on the effect this may have on the adjacent lot when a home is built, it is felt the proposed location of the storage building will provide the least impact on the future neighbor's view of the Golf Course.

A new "Building Permit Application" is now ready for Board approval.

ACC staff will be looking into moving from spreadsheet record keeping to a database format. This will provide better consolidation and linkage in the history of a property.

Monty reported that 45% of the ACC members were not returning to the committee. A new chairman will be identified in May. Prior to that, ACC members are conducting interviews for prospective committee members.

Monty added that many complaints have been received regarding the lack of construction progress on a home located on Greenleaves. (See PPCMA Update of 03-16-07 for more details). He wanted members to know that ACC is aware of the problem, and working to get the front of the home finished through enforcement.

LENMO was covered by Ron Keeney. He said a meeting held with the Anthonys to attempt to resolve the $1,000 Building Permit Fee issue (the Anthonys have proposed C&Rs that would exclusively exempt themselves from the fee in The Villas). The meeting failed and the dispute has gone to a "friendly lawsuit". The attorneys are playing phone tag and the issue will be settled in court.

Ron added that the erroneously high PAC utility bills may have actually been a blessing in disguise. It caused PPOA to discover a number of construction related problems that need to be fixed at the PAC. Work is underway with contractors, subs and the Anthonys to address the issues discovered.

Gary then elaborated on a dispute with the Anthonys involving the $1,500 Road Impact Fee charged to concrete trucks. This fee allows builders to bring eight cubic yards of concrete in on a truck as opposed to six. The Class B County Road design that exists in most of Pecan has a weight limit of 54,800 pounds, which would limit trucks to six yards. The fee was intended to cover the damage from heavier loads associated with the building of an average home. While this was agreed upon by all parties in the late 90's, it did not get put in writing prior to the signing of the LENMO II Agreement. Under this agreement, PPOA was precluded from charging this additional fee to the Anthonys. While other builders desiring to bring eight yard trucks in have paid the fee for years, the Anthonys have not. While historically the Anthonys have not challenged PPOA's right to charge other builders the fee, as a result of the $1,000 ACC Building Permit Fee dispute, they are now taking the position that PPOA does not have the authority to charge anyone the $1,500 Road Impact Fee. This issue will be a component of the legal actions now contemplated. Should the Anthonys prevail, PPOA will consider limiting the size of all concrete trucks to six yards.

Airport comments by Sid Tucker were limited to thanking the PPOA mowing crew for not hitting any of the new runway lights.

Entertainment had no report.

Golf reported that Carter Gresham will replace Gary Bailey in leading the Member Guest Tournament. Gary Bailey received much praise for an outstanding job running the last tournament. It was noted that the new mowers are all in now. About 675 golf carts have now been registered. The target is registering all 1200 golf carts believed to be in Pecan.

Grounds was covered by Larry Wilkins, who reviewed the formation of the Green Thumb Garden Club as both a maintenance and fundraising organization. The already approved portion of the Front Circle beautification project should be completed within a month and irrigation is complete. Larry added that more donations have gone into the project than PPOA funds.

Carl Chaney asked who was taking care of mowing and weed eating around the walking trail. Mitch responded his crew would handle the work.

Gary brought up the situation with $60 penalty mows getting out of hand. Too many members were simply letting PPOA mow their property for $60, and it was becoming a burden on the association, which if left unchecked could lead to the need for more tractors. Gary said PPOA does not want to be in the commercial mowing business. As such, the fees for penalty mows were changed. The first mow will be $60, thereafter the charge will escalate to $100. A web blast was planned.

Gary then turned the floor over to Dan White, Advisory Council Member of the Pecan Plantation Concerned Members Association (PPCMA), for a special presentation to the Grounds Committee. Dan, along with John Gehring and Jim Allen, representing the PPCMA Advisory Council (Robo Robinius and Ray Stallings, though not present, were represented by the others in attendance), presented a $500 cash donation to the Green Thumb Garden Club, represented by Larry Wilkins, Nancy Fernandes and Lucie Reed.

Dan made the following comments on behalf of the PPCMA Advisory Council:

“The Grounds Committee and the Green Thumb Garden Club represent a group of hard working dedicated Pecan Volunteers. This team of folks is completely focused on keeping up our many common areas at Pecan Plantation, and making this a more visually attractive neighborhood for all of us to enjoy. Like the Fire & EMS, the service they do for our community benefits all members, not just a few. Their work benefits all of our property values.

PPOA funding has been a challenge for grounds projects, so the committee was very creative and set up the Green Thumb Garden Club as a vehicle to solicit donations. While efforts such as the Front Circle Beautification Project are receiving PPOA funding, it is also utilizing a significant amount of member donated funds and lots of member volunteer time.

The Advisory Council of the Pecan Plantation Concerned Members Association, known as PPCMA, wants to recognize and support the hard work and dedication this group has shown by making an unrestricted cash donation of $500. We hope that others will join in with time and/or money and support what these folks are doing. The benefit will be a much more attractive neighborhood for all of us.

PPCMA thanks the Grounds Committee and Green Thumb Garden Club for their hard work!”

Infrastructure was handled by the General Manager. He reported that "Seal coat" has been agreed to for road remediation. The work will be done in May or June, with striping to follow. Bids are being sought for "edge treatment" (shoulders) of the roads.

Sports & Recreation was represented by Janie Honea. Some of the moms that use the parks had accompanied Keith Casterlin around the parks, documenting problems. The Easter Egg Hunt had gone well. The now defunct PPYA (Youth Association) dispersed its' final funds of over $1,000 for use at the PAC area.

On April 28th at 10 am there will be an old fashioned Family Fun Park Day, complete with horseshoes, kite flying, etc. On May 6th, kids will be able to make Mothers Day gifts for their moms at the PAC. The committee is also looking for potential coaches to lead summer sports teams. On May 19th, there will be a EMS Health Fair at the PAC, along with sign ups for summer activities. The Street Dance will be May 27th.

Safety & Security was reported on by Carl Chaney. Five appeals were heard at the last meeting. Ty Harper was introduced as the new Security Administrator. Speed limits on Westover may all become 35 mph, to avoid the perception of the current areas of 25 mph being speed traps. When property such as mailboxes are destroyed by a vehicle, reckless driving charges will be considered, with a $150 1st occurrence fine. Carl requested his committee be expanded by one person.

Membership report was given by Bobbie Brownlee. She reported there are 2786 dues paying members. At the two most recent Membership Orientations, a total of 13 new members had attended. Bobbie will relinquish her long standing role as Membership chairperson, to be assumed by Marilynn Jones.

Marina was reported on by the General Manager. Drainage work is being finished up. Repaving will be done, along with refurbished gasoline pumps, an enclosed cooking area and improved signage on the lake to attract boaters to buy gasoline.

General Managers report included mention of the Volunteer Recognition Luncheon provided by PPOA for last year's committee members on Friday the 27th.

Clubhouse painting is two to three weeks from completion. The Pool Decking is finished.

A Fire & EMS Fundraiser is gearing up to try and improve upon the 38% of residents that now contribute on a monthly basis. A phone tree will be used. 

A new "rechargeable" Value Card will be implemented in May. Funds are added to the card that, unlike the old Pecan Bucks, don't expire.

Open Session

Jim Gourley asked if Nutcracker was being redone? Mitch said it would be seal coated. It was also noted by others that Nutcracker would be cored to determine asphalt content, and redone if necessary. Jim further pointed out that Anthony is running literally dozens of heavy trucks daily on Nutcracker to bring materials into his new development. George Coker pointed out the trucks are unregistered.

The meeting then adjourned.

That wraps up the week at Pecan. It will be most interesting how long range planning will be addressed, now that John Shawen has resigned and the existing structure has been dissolved. We are also waiting patiently to see what comes from Bob Lowrey's "Communications Task Force."

For now, we are simply doing our best to communicate to all our members what is going on at Pecan Plantation. Please help us "spread the word!"

Thank you,

PPCMA Advisory Council

Jim Allen
John Gehring
Mike "Robo" Robinius
Ray Stallings
Dan White


To Join PPCMA, simply e-mail us at PPCMA@charter.net
www.PPCMA.org
